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www.fmglaw.com 

Scott S. Harris 
The Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC  20543 
 

Re: Erma Wilson v. Midland County, Texas, et al. 
Case No. 24-672 

  
Dear Mr. Harris: 

I am writing as Counsel of Record for Respondents Midland County and Weldon (Ralph) Petty, Jr., 
to request an extension of time through April 11, 2025, to respond to the Petition for Certiorari as requested 
by the Court on February 10, 2025. Presently, the response is due March 12, 2025. Of note, Petitioner is 
asking the Court to revisit its precedent in Heck v. Humphrey, 512 U.S. 477 (1994). The 30-day extension is 
thus requested due to a combination of the press of business and the need to comprehensively address the 
issues in the case for the Court’s consideration. 

 
Very truly yours, 

FREEMAN MATHIS & GARY, LLP 

 
Philip W. Savrin 


